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Dear Parents, 

 

Welcome back and welcome to Term 4!  

 

My thanks to the staff who spent many hours at school during the 

holidays preparing work for the new term.  The school has a very 

dedicated staff indeed!    

 


 

 

 
Year 6 

NSW Primary School Winners of the 2015                                 
Anzac Day Schools Award   

 

 

Last Friday Senator the Hon. Marise Payne, Senator for Western 

Sydney and Minister for Defence visited our school to present Year 6, 

Mrs. Rose, Mrs. Hastings and Mrs Kersivien with an Anzac Day 

Schools’ Award. Year 6 were the State winners in this competition. 

This is the fourth time in as many years St. John Vianney’s has won 

this award. 

 

“I congratulate the St. John Vianney’s Parish Primary school 

community on being awarded yet another Anzac Day Schools’ Award. 

It is an important honour and one that students, teachers and parents 

should be very proud of,” Senator Payne said. 

 

“It is a wonderful achievement to win four of these awards and I’m 

delighted to visit the school once again to recognise the efforts of the 

students and teachers.” 

 

“This year’s award recognises the school’s commitment to teaching 

students about Australia’s wartime history through its excellent 

program that focuses on the role of animals in wartime and especially 

the horses used by the Australian Light Horse Brigade” 

 

Senator Payne presented the school with a plaque, certificates and 

$2000 in prize money. 

 

 

  

  

    

                                                                                 

 

 



  

 

STUDENT OF THE TERM 

TERM 3 2015 
Congratulations to the following students who were nominated by their teacher to receive this special 

award: 
 

Aidan Feliciano, Taylor Tuamtong, Adelle Hogan, Meriel Cruz, Lara Derjani,                          

Tristan Javaluyas, Gabriel Olegario, Chelsea Gumogda, Adrian Padernilla, Leila Mamaril,                   

Jasmine Icaca, Kristen Bermudez, Marc Go, Grace Angollo, Alexandra Gorgees and                   

Carlos Lopez 

 

 


 

  

INFORMATION EVENING - KINDERGARTEN 2016 
 

On Monday night the parents of the children starting Kindergarten in 2016 had their first official 

welcome into our school community at the Kindergarten Information Evening. It was wonderful to 

see both new and experienced parents at the meeting who left with a wealth of useful information 

about their child’s transition to Kindergarten. My sincere thanks to staff members Mrs Field, Mrs 

Tierney, Mrs Rutherford, Mrs Fidler  and Mrs Fletcher and Mrs Hendrickson and Mrs Sinclair 

from the Parents and Friends Association who made themselves available on the night to distribute 

packages, present information and answer questions. The 2016 Kindergarten students start their 

orientation mornings in small groups next week and many will be involved in the Oscar and 

Samantha Transition Group which begins this Friday. 
 

 
 
 

 

 

Family Reflection: 

 

 

  

God Our Father 

we pray in this Mission Month 

that you will bless us all with 

a generous and compassionate heart. 

may we reach out to those in need 

and make a difference to their lives 

We ask this through Jesus Christ your Son 

Amen 

 
 

God Bless 

Glenn Patchell 

Principal 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION NEWS 

 
 

October – The Month of the Holy Rosary  

During the month of October we dedicate time to the Holy Rosary. The Holy Rosary is a well-known 

Catholic devotion.  

The reason we dedicate October to the Holy Rosary is because the feast of Our Lady of the Rosary is 

celebrated each year on October 7th.  The Rosary is predominantly a scriptural prayer that draws its 

mysteries from the New Testament and is based on the Incarnation and Redemption.  

Let us all spend some time during October praying the Rosary more often as we use this beautiful 

prayer as a way to draw closer to Jesus and Mary.  

At St. John Vianney’s the Year 3-6 children have the opportunity to pray the Rosary every Monday 

at lunchtime and we thank our volunteers Mrs Lyndi Woollett and Mrs Jane Buttigieg who 

generously lead the children in prayer each week.  

 

 

October – Crazy Sock Day Fundraiser  

October is traditionally Mission Month and this year St. John Vianney’s Parish School will be 

supporting the work of Mary MacKillop International (MMI) by holding a Crazy Sock Day 

fundraiser on Wednesday 21st October 2015. We are asking all students to wear CRAZY SOCKS 

to school on this day and to make a GOLD COIN donation to MMI. Our money will go towards the 

printing of children’s readers in Tetun, the native language of Timor-Leste.   

 

Laura Rutherford 

Religious Education Coordinator  

 

 
 

 

 

 


 

 
NEWSLETTER DATES FOR TERM 4 

 

Wednesday 28 October 

Wednesday 11 November 

Wednesday 25 November 

Wednesday 9 December 

 
 

 
 

 
  

STUDENTS NOT RETURNING IN 2016             
If you are aware that your child will not be returning in 

2016, please contact the office as soon as possible as we 

are soon to organise classes for 2016.    



  

TERM 4 CALENDAR 
Thursday 15 October 9.15am Parish Mass Yrs. 3-6 

Friday 16 October 9.15am -10.45am Oscar & Samantha 

Rugby League Skills Clinic ~ K-2 

Ice Blocks – P&F 

Tuesday 20 October Kindergarten 2016 Orientation 9.15am-10.45am 

Wednesday 21 October Mission Day – Crazy Socks 

Thursday 22 October 9.15am Parish Mass Yrs. 3-6 

Kindergarten 2016 Orientation 9.15am-10.45am 

Friday 23 October 9.15am -10.45am Oscar & Samantha 

2.00pm Parents & Friends Association Annual General Meeting 

Rugby League Skills Clinic ~ K-2 

Tuesday 27 October Kindergarten 2016 Orientation 9.15am-10.45am 

Thursday 29 October 9.15am Parish Mass Yrs. 3-6 

Kindergarten 2016 Orientation 9.15am-10.45am 

Friday 30 October World    Teachers’ Day 

9.15am -10.45am Oscar & Samantha 

Ice Blocks – P&F 

2.15pm Merit Assembly ~PMR 

Monday 2 November ALL SOULS DAY 

Tuesday 3 November Kindergarten 2016 Orientation 9.15am-10.45am 

Thursday 5 November 9.15am Parish Mass Yrs. 3-6 

Kindergarten 2016 Orientation 9.15am-10.45am 

Friday 6 November 9.15am -10.45am Oscar & Samantha 

 2.15pm Merit Assembly ~PMR 

Wednesday 11 November REMEMBRANCE DAY 

Thursday 12 November 9.15am Parish Mass Yrs. 3-6 

Friday 13 November 9.15am -10.45am Oscar & Samantha 

Ice Blocks – P&F 

2.15pm Merit Assembly ~PMR 

Thursday 19 November 9.15am Parish Mass Yrs. 3-6 

Friday 20 November 9.15am -10.45am Oscar & Samantha  

2.15pm Merit Assembly ~PMR 

Tuesday 24 November 10.00am Parent Thank You Morning Tea ~PMR 

Thursday 26 November 9.15am Parish Mass Yrs. 3-6 

Friday 27 November 9.30am Advent Assembly – Led by Year 3 ~ PMR 

2.00pm P&F Meeting ~ Staff Room 

Thursday 3 December 9.15am Parish Mass Yrs. 3-6 

Thursday 10 December 9.15am Parish Mass Yrs. 3-6 

Friday 4 December 11.45am Student of the Term, Clear Speaking Awards, Religion 

Awards 

Semester 2 Reports go home – K-6 

Monday 7 December St Andrew’s Orientation Day 

Tuesday 8 December 9.30am Premier’s Reading Challenge Assembly ~ MPR 

Friday 11 December 9.30am Year 6 Graduation 

Monday 14 December Vision Valley Year 6 

Tuesday 15 December 9.30am Christmas Assembly ~ Led by Year 2 

2.00pm -3.00pm Change over afternoon 

Wednesday 16 December LAST DAY FOR STUDENTS 

Thursday 17 December STAFF DEVELOPMENT DAY 

Friday 18 December STAFF DEVELOPMENT DAY 

 

 
 
 

 
 



  

2015 INTERNATIONAL MATHS COMPETITION 

           CONGRATULATIONS 

 





  

HIGH DISTINCTION 
 

Maxwell Hogan 

 
  

 

DISTINCTION 
                   

Fedora Ahmad Samuel Gutierrez 

Jayden Norris Nirvana Prasad 
 

 

  

CREDIT 
 

Jocelyn Chen Dominique De Guzman 

Sophia Escueta Shayna Fernando 

Francis Fronteras Shawn Hendrickson 

Chelsea Oliver Lucas Oliver 

Alexandra Prokhorov Anastasia Prokhorov 

Erick Ren Rishabh Shrestha 

 




 

 
#GOODQUESTION FACEBOOK QUESTION AND ANSWER FOR PARENTS 

On 15 October Catholic Education Diocese of Parramatta will be hosting a Facebook Question and 

Answer session as part of the initiative#GoodQuestion. 

 

The topic will be ‘How do I talk to my teacher about my child’s progress?’.  Tim Hardy, Mary 

Creenaunce and Lisa-Maree Browning will be available to answer parents’ questions. 

 

Date: 15 October 2015 

Time: 7pm-7:45pm 

Topic: ‘How do I talk to my teacher about my child’s progress?’ 

 




 
  

 

 
  

  



  

MERIT CERTIFICATES 

           Congratulations to the following Students: 

 

 
KF  Lucas Cunningham   KT Matthew Ang 

        Tayana Hamilton    Aubriana Obligacion 

 Aidan Feliciano    Anika Krishnaswamy 

 

IBJ Hayden Tarr    ID Joel Autagavaia  

 Tiana Cutajar     Rhianna Bartlett 

 Jayden Galea     Dominik Pino-Undzillo 

 

2A Sabine Escueta    2B Grace Chandler  

 Ethan Micallef     Adyn Manansala 

 Maximus Konstantinoff   Ruby O’Keefe 

 

3B Lucas Oliver    30 Jackson Malouf    

 Adriel Dolores     Ethan Castro 

 Zac Payne     Dean Ocampo 

 

4C Kimrena Joe    4M Tiana Flores  

 Mia Chevelle-Crescini    Liam Micallef 

 John Trinh     Dominique De Guzman 

 

5HJ Benedict Talione 

 Clara Nourdine 

 Chelsea Oliver  

 

6M Nathaniel Sicat    6R Fritzy Serrano 

 Evelina Dobysh    Julianna Mendoza 

 Joshua Viernes     Benjamin Liu 












LIBRARY NEWS 

 

 
BOOK CLUB ~ Orders were sent home Monday, and are due back to school by Thursday 22 October. 

Please remember to put your child’s name and class on the back of the order form, place their order 
form together with the correct money in a sealed envelope with your child’s name and class. 
 
Please be aware the organisation and collating of orders and monies received at school takes some time 
to process.  Please be patient as your child will receive the book club orders within a couple of weeks. 
 
If you have any questions about Book Club please do not hesitate to contact Mrs Chery Kersivien or 
Mrs Anne Fletcher. Thank you for your continual support.    

                              

Mrs. Cheryl Kersivien                                                                                                       

Teacher/Librarian       





 

  

Student Council 
Term 3 Overview 

2015 
(As Presented at Student of Term Assembly) 

 
Good morning parents, teachers and students. 

 
During this term, our school took part in many enjoyable events and achievements. These 
included special assemblies, excursions, athletics carnivals, the eisteddfod, ICAS 
competitions, debating, chess, Pet Ownership Program, Voice of Youth and Life Education, 
just to name a few!!! It certainly has been a super busy term!!!!!!!!! 
 
The first significant assembly of term 3, the Grandparents’ Assembly, was wonderfully 
presented by Year 1. Thank you to Year 1, Mrs Bayada, Mrs Sultana and Mrs Derjani. 
 
 Soon after that, 6R led a special prayer in honour of St John Vianney’s feast day. Later that 
day the P&F organised a hot dog and popper stall. To top it all off we had a fun games 
afternoon.  
 
Later that term, Year 3 and 4 participated in the milo T20 Cricket Blast. Thank you to Mrs 
Tierney for making this possible. On the same day, 8 students from Year 6 competed in the 
Voice of Youth School Final. Congratulations to Thomas and Jacob for progressing into the 
Cluster Final.  
 
The following day, 36 athletes participated in the Blacktown Zone Athletics Carnival. Well 
done to all the participants who advanced to the diocesan. A special congratulations to 
Clara Nourdine for breaking 3 records on the day, as well as becoming the Blacktown Zone 
Junior Girl Champion. 
 
Later on, our Junior and Senior choirs competed in the Penrith Eisteddfod. The Junior choir 
came second and the Senior choir came first. Thank you to Mrs Stanley for making this a 
possible opportunity. 
 
After that, the infant’s tabloid was held at school. The children had an amazing time 
participating in athletic activities. 
 
A few days after, Thomas and Jacob competed in the Voice of Youth Cluster Final. We are 
very proud of them for making it that far. 
 
The next day, the Diocesan Athletics Carnival was held. All of the students did exceedingly 
well in all their events and we are all proud of them! A special thanks to Mrs Hancock for 
preparing these students for their events.  
 
For 3 weeks Years 3-6 participated in the NRL clinic. They all had fun taking part in these 
enjoyable activities. 
 

During week 8, Healthy Harold payed us another visit and talked about various topics. 
Kindergarten had a blast meeting Healthy Harold for the first time but it was also an 
emotional time for Year 6 as it was their last time meeting Healthy Harold.  
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

   
A few weeks ago, Year 3 went to Featherdale Wildlife Park. They saw many Australian 
animals, which they have been learning about. 
 
The Fathers’ Day assembly was brilliantly led by Year 3. Thank you to Mrs O’Reilly, Mrs 
Fifita, Mrs Bown and Mrs Rozanski for preparing the assembly. Later that day the P&F held 
a Fathers’ Day stall, so we could purchase gifts for our special fathers. 
 
Last Wednesday, many students went to the city to watch Matilda the musical. They had a 
fantastic time watching this musical. Thank you Mrs Stanley for organising this event that 
everyone clearly enjoyed. 
 
Recently, kindergarten went to their first excursion at Fairfield City Farm. They were very 
excited to see the animals that they have been learning about.  
 
We will end this term by having a Hot Dog and Ice Block Day, as well as wearing your 
favourite footy teams’ colour. 
 
On behalf of the students at St John Vianney’s we like to thank all the teachers and staff for 
caring for us and making Term 3’s learning interesting and enjoyable. This term has truly 
been a busy. Don’t forget to wear your summer uniform by Tuesday 6th October. 
 
We would like to wish everyone a safe, happy and relaxing holiday. 
 
Thank you! 



 
SCHOOL FEES 

 

  

 

Thank you to all the families who have finalised their school fee account for 2015. 

Just a reminder that all fees were payable by the end of Term 3, if you still have outstanding school fees, and 

you have not made any arrangements, please contact Mrs. Fletcher. 

 

Resource and Technology Fees were mailed out by the Catholic Education Office  and are due for payment by 

Monday 9 November as we need to purchase resources for the students, we ask that these accounts be settled 

by due date.  If you are unable to finalise by the due date please contact Mrs. Fletcher. Thank you for your 

continued support. 





CHILD PROTECTION – DIOCESE OF PARRAMATTA 
PARENT VOLUNTEERS 

 
It is a Diocesan requirement that parents who volunteer at school must complete the CEO Online Child 

Protection Module.  This training is available online at                                                              

http://childprotection.parra.catholic.edu.au and MUST be completed every two years. 

Click on child Protection Training 

Click on For Volunteers 

Read instruction and click on start the module. 

If you are not sure whether you need to update your Child Protection, please contact the school office. 





 


http://childprotection.parra.catholic.edu.au/


 

  

PARENTS & FRIENDS NEWS 

 

DATE TIME EVENT 

Friday October 16 9:00am O & S Transition to School Playgroup 

Friday October 16 Lunch Ice block stall 

Thursday October 22 9:00am School Banking resumes this term. 

Friday October 23 9:00am O & S Playgroup 

Friday October 23 2:00pm P & F Annual General Meeting 

Friday October 30 9:00am O & S Playgroup 

Friday October 30 Lunch Ice block stall 

 

Chocolate Drive Money 

Chocolate money needs to be returned as soon as possible. If any parents have outstanding chocolate money 

could you please return it to the office as soon as possible. The shade sail in the infants eating area behind the 

multi purpose room has been ordered and work will begin soon. Thank you to the SJV community for enabling 

this to happen. 

Footy Franks Friday 

The P & F would like to thank everyone for supporting our Footy Franks Friday last term. It was wonderful to 

see the children and teachers supporting their favourite teams and getting in the footy finals spirit. Thank you to 

the wonderful volunteers for preparing and serving over 350 hotdogs it would not run as smoothly without your 

help. Thanks to Melissa, Charlene, Cheryl, Cora, Tatijana, Nicki, Sheena, Rachel and  Noah. We raised an 

amazing $946 from the hotdog and ice blocks and $240 from the mufti day so thank you to everyone for 

supporting this day it was a great way to finish the term. 

O & S Transition to School Program 

Our O & S transition to school program starts this Friday and we are all excited to see the Kindergarten children 

for 2016. It should be a fun 6 weeks in which the children will become familiar with the school and meet lots of 

new friends. All volunteers will meet at the shed for a 9:00am start. 

Ice Block Stall 

The P&F will be holding some ice block stalls over the next coming weeks just in time for the hot weather. These 

will be held on Friday October 16th, 30th and November 13th. Parents you do not have to pre order just send 

the money on the day with your child. Ice blocks will cost $1 and zooper doopers will be .50 cents each. We 

hope the children will enjoy these nice cool treats. 

Wet Weather Ponchos – on sale for $15 

We have a limited number of ponchos that we are selling for $15.  They will be on sale at the next clothing pool.  

The ponchos are Australian made and of a high quality outerwear, ideal for wet weather. 

Next P & F Meeting AGM – Friday October 23rd at 2pm, Staffroom.   

Come and hear some insights about what is happening at school.  The conversation is always lively and the 
parking is great at 2pm. Grandparents and extended families are always welcome. This meeting will be our AGM 
where the committee for the next year will be elected. New faces would be most welcome. We would love to 
see you there whether you would like to have a position on the committee or not. 

 

 

 

 



 

  

School Banking 

School Banking is on every Thursday.  The School Banking coordinator is Mrs Lisa Muinoi.  If you have any 

queries/concerns about School Banking please send a note in your child’s bank wallet for Mrs Muinoi to read, 

alternatively you can contact us via email or Facebook and we will forward your queries to Mrs Muinoi.  

The Good Guys – Prospect 

The Good Guys Prospect will provide SJV with vouchers redeemable in their shop from parents and friends who 

mentioned the school when they purchased items.  Please be sure to mention SJV at the cash register. 

Staying In Touch   

 

You can stay in touch with news and events, contribute your ideas and helpful contacts through our “SJV 
Parents & Friends” page on Facebook.   

 
Narelle Sinclair 
P & F President 

sjv.pandf@gmail.com 
 

Clothing Pool ~ Open every second Monday 

The clothing pool will be open on Monday 26 October 2.30-3.00pm operating from the old canteen.  We are 

still in need of any uniform items, summer or winter, in good condition, please leave items at the school office. 

Thank you. 

 

Parents Representative Council 

 

Keynote presentation – Saturday 17 October 2015                                                                                                   

 Dr Michael Carr-Gregg – Strictly parenting – Everything you need to know about raising school aged 

children. 

RSVP essential to prcparraevents@hotmail.com 

 

Term 4 2015 – Monday 16 November 2015 (General meeting) 

Presentation: All students are gifted and talented….identifying personalize pathways to success 

Presenters: Tim Hardy (Team leader – Numeracy, CEDP) & Anthony McElhone (Principal, St Oliver’s 

PS, Harris Park) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:sjv.pandf@gmail.com
mailto:prcparraevents@hotmail.com


 

  

COMMUNITY NEWS 

  

 

 
 

KINDERCARE LEARNING CENTRE 
BEFORE and AFTER SCHOOL CARE SERVICE 

Kindercare Learning Centre located in Doonside is a privately owned centre offering  

a variety of services including Long Day, Before & After School Care  

and Vacation Care for ages 0-12 years.  

Full Government subsidy and eligibility offered. 

Our centre is open 7am to 6pm all year round. 

 

Our Before School Care operates from 7.00am – 8.45am.  

 

Our After School Care operates from 3.00pm to 6.00pm. 

For further enquiries, please contact Jackie De Abreu on  

 

 

(02) 9622 8214 or visit our website www.kindercare.com.au 

 

 

 

 
 

http://www.kindercare.com.au/


 

  

 
 



 

  

 OLMC Parramatta Mercy Scholarships 

 
Our Lady of Mercy College Parramatta is now accepting applications for Mercy 
Scholarships for Academic Excellence and Music Excellence. Girls entering Years 7, 9 or 
11 in 2017 are invited to apply. Visit the College website www.olmc.nsw.edu.au for more 
information. 
 
 
 

  
` 

    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.olmc.nsw.edu.au/


 

  
 
  

 
  

  

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
St John Vianney’s Parish School 

17 Cameron Street, Doonside 2767  Telephone: 9831 1817 Fax: 9831 6430 

Emai: stjohnvianneysdoonside@parra.catholic.edu.au     Web: www.stjohnvianneys.parra.catholic.edu.au 

 


